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eCustoms Helpdesk Notification 

Number: Ref: 24/2022 

Subject: Checking in an unaccompanied trailer to Customs in a RoRo port   

Who should read: All those involved in bringing goods into Ireland on a RoRo ferry from 

Great Britain 

Related Notification: None 

Issued by: eCustoms Helpdesk 

Queries to: ecustoms@revenue.ie 

  
Issue Date: 28 April 2022 

 
Revenue would  like to remind traders that where a ‘Call to Customs’ channel (excluding a seal 

check) has issued for an unaccompanied trailer, the relevant PBN should not be checked into 

Customs unless the driver is present in the port and is available to transport the unit immediately to 

the designated terminal, following receipt of the text message to present for inspection.  

It has come to the attention of the Government agencies in the RoRo ports that some PBNs for 

unaccompanied trailers are being checked in to Customs when the unit is not available for inspection 

as the driver is not present in the port. This practice can have a significant negative impact on other 

units waiting for and available for inspection.   

Revenue would also like to take this opportunity to remind all traders  involved in bringing goods 

into Ireland by truck or trailer on a RoRo ferry of their obligations to correctly follow the channel 

information at disembarkation for the associated PBN. 

Revenue kindly request that this notice is adhered to.  
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